

At the Oxford South District Tweedsmuir Tea. From left, Mrs. Wm. Dawson, Curator of Oxford South District; Mrs. Jack Hargreaves, Curator, West Oxford Branch; Mrs. Leonard Caffyn, Hostess; Mrs. William Wallace, President, South Oxford District.

St. Williams — Copies of the Branch Tweedsmuir History were placed in the libraries of two local schools.

Williscroft — A member of the local school board addressed a branch meeting and described the responsibilities and operations of the school board.

AGRICULTURE AND CANADIAN IN-DUSTRIES

South Neebing — Roll Call — "Something I can do to prevent pollution". A speaker said "Pollution can only be eliminated as fast as people will allow, as it is an expensive undertaking that demands sacrifices in our mode of living."

Bonnechere Valley — A lively discussion on pollution was the theme for a branch meeting.

Clowes — Roll call — Bring an object for a Pollution Tree. At a later meeting a speaker explained "Care Labelling."

Arkwright — A speaker gave some interesting ideas on Tourism in Canada explaining that it is one of Canada's fastest growing industries.

Dungannon — A guest speaker said, "Harvesting vacationers is a new form of cash crop for farmers."

Coronation — Roll call "What's Pollution?" followed by discussion.

River Road — The committee convener presented some interesting information concerning points to watch for in buying canned goods.



From left — Mrs. Calvin Carmichael, Director, F.W.I.O.; Mrs. Earl Doane, President, and Miss Ella Brown, a fifty-year member of the Komoka Women's Institute, at the celebration of the Branch's sixtieth anniversary. Photo courtesy London Free Press.